VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

FEBRUARY 27, 2023
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the February 13th minutes. Randy Burk seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for Personnel.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Dustin Trankle stated Scott Baltz and Randy Burk were supposed to meet with the second solar company last week, but it was rescheduled for this week. Dustin also stated they are waiting on the third bid for the generator.
WATER: none
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Randy Burk stated this year’s IGD grant project will be going into the design stage soon. Next year’s grant application is due soon; the Village will apply for the 000 block of West Laurel Street.
Randy stated the Friends of the Old Water Tower are asking for street closures for their half marathon and 5K. Randy Burk made a motion to allow the Friends of the Old Water Tower to close the first block of South Breese Street and the first block of East Madison Street from 6:30am until 12:30pm on Sunday, May 21st for their Fifth Annual Half Marathon and 5K races. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Randy stated the Silver Creek Mafia would like to host a pub crawl in Smithton and Millstadt to raise money for families affected by cancer. The event would begin at 11:30am in Smithton. Mike Capell asked what needed to be voted on. Mayor Todd answered they were voting to allow the event so that local establishments can participate. Randy Burk made a motion to allow the Silver Creek Mafia to host their pub crawl in the Village on Saturday, September 9th. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: none
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Resolution 23-02 is for the application for the 2023 Community Development Block Grant. It is for ADA sidewalk improvements on the 000 block of West Laurel Street. The Village agrees to pay $70,000 in matching funds. Mike French made a motion to accept Resolution 23-02 as presented. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike French stated Resolution 23-03 is an Amendment for Energy Consulting Services for Good Energy. It increases their fee from ¾ of one tenth of a cent to one tenth of a cent, which is a 33% increase. Mike French added the current agreement is ten years old. Mike French made a motion to accept Resolution 23-03 as presented. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated he had received some minor complaints about a few things in the parks. He will pass them on to Scott Baltz. Mayor Todd stated Capri has never returned any calls concerning the splash pad pump. Scott is going to take it to Red Bud to be fixed. It is getting late, and no one knows what is wrong with the pump. He may look into what it costs to rebuild it. In the past they have had two pumps so that one can be swapped in while the other is being fixed. It may be something that has to be included in next year’s budget.
CEMETERY: none
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the Public Health Emergency Act will be over on May 11th. Patty Evansco is waiting to see if there will be any changes. The Senior Center finances are getting tight due to rising costs, so they are considering raising the suggested contribution for meals. Patty is working on a new grant for 2024 thru 2026 which is due October 1st. They served over 47,000 meals last year. 52% was from Millstadt. The Center is helping seniors with the county’s senior freeze on their real estate taxes.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the Planning Commission did meet in February. They reviewed a parcel that will now go in front of the Zoning Board to consider changing the zoning from agricultural to residential. The next scheduled Planning Commission meeting is Tuesday, March 21st.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency - none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero asked if a motion was needed for the division of property that was decided at the Planning Commission meeting. Mayor Todd answered that it needed to be on the agenda. Adam stated it could be included with the variance recommendation from the Zoning Board on the next agenda.
OLD BUSINESS: Randy Burk stated there would be a public hearing at 6pm before the next Village Board meeting for IDOT funded sidewalk along East Madison Street to South Kossuth Street. Tracy Holmes asked if it was a public hearing or if it was for public comments. Randy answered he thought it may just be for comments.

Mayor Todd stated Scott Baltz met with JF Electric, and they will start installing the lights on the ball diamonds the second to last week in July. This way the fields can be used for summer ball and the lights will be up for fall ball.

Charlie Mueth, from the American Legion, stated that the American Legion and the VFW would like to put a flag pole at Tuffy Mueth Field. It would be offset of center field. Charlie, Mayor Todd, and Harold Hughes will mark where it needs to go. He was told that they will be able to tie into the solar light and Ameren will cover the cost of the electric. They will be meeting at the Fire Department on Saturday, March 11th at 9am to discuss the project. Mayor Todd asked if they were looking to do this project at the end of summer. Charlie answered they hope to have it ready for Memorial Day 2024. 
NEW BUSINESS: none
TREASURER’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Treasurer’s Report had been submitted. Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Dustin Trankle seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CLERK’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Clerk’s Report had been submitted. Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Clerk’s Report. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CITIZENS COMMENTS: none
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for Personnel. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike Capell made a motion to close Executive Session. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Ray Famula. The motion carried unanimously. 
________________________________   
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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